MINUTES OF THE GRAND ISLE INDEPENDENT 

LEVEE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS REGULAR MEETING

TUESDAY, AUGUST 27, 2019
11:00 A.M.

The Grand Isle Independent Levee District met on Tuesday, August 27, 2019, at 
11:00 a.m. in a regular meeting at the Grand Isle Multiplex Center with the following commissioners:

Present:  3 Commissioners – David Camardelle, Kelly Besson, Sr. and Arthur Bellanger 

Absent: 0 
President Camardelle called the meeting to order and then led with the Pledge of Allegiance, followed by a prayer.

A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Bellanger, and unanimously agreed to approve the minutes of the meeting held on August 27, 2019 as read.

Mr. Chauvin stated that bids were opened on August 20, 2019 and three bids were turned in for the Segmented Rock Breakwater. He also stated that the bids are taken under advisement. A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Bellanger and unanimously agreed to authorize the to issue the Notice of Award and Notice to Proceed to the lowest bidder of Luhr Brothers with the stipulation that CPRA approves the bid. Joint motion by commissioners to order a sign for this Project. 2. The pump stations are being surveyed to upgrade Landry Hole and Cypress Pump Station. 3. The rocks should be surveyed later this week and will take about three days for surveying before we get any tropical systems. 4. The Cheniere Caminada Breakwaters are out for Public Comment.5. Working on a new shed for the levee board equipment to be housed. 6. Will have an amendment to the General Engineering Contract for the next meeting. 7. Joint motion by the commissioners to authorize GIS Engineering to apply for Capital Outlay. 
President Camardelle stated that the annual Mississippi Valley Washington Trip is coming up in September. Mr. Camardelle met with Mr. Kline with CPRA to match the money for the pumps. He also met with Senator Alario and Representative Gisclair to discuss the Capital Outlay money for more breakwaters. He thanked Senator Alario and Representative Gisclair for their supporting the rock breakwaters. He attended meetings with the Corps on the river and discussed Grand Isle Projects. He thanked the Corps Colonel and Mr. Wingate for the meetings and touring of the Mississippi River. He also stated that the levee board awarded the notice to proceed for the segmented rock breakwaters on the north side of Grand Isle. He thanked the Governor, his staff, CPRA, the levee board commissioners, Jefferson Parish Officials and the town employees for helping to get more rocks for Grand Isle. The levee board will be doing work to some levees to prepare for this hurricane season. 

Commissioner Besson stated Army truck is ready if we need it for tropical systems. He stated that he added LED lights to truck to see better in weather conditions and installed new tires on the truck. 
A motion was made by Commissioner Bellanger, seconded by Commissioner Besson, and unanimously agreed to approve the expenses associated with operating the district.

Commissioner Besson stated that the new tires for the Army Surplus Truck is in and the piling at the end of Fifi Island is installed. 

A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Bellanger, and unanimously agreed to adjourn the meeting at 11:47 a.m.
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